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RSL WODEN VALLEY  

SUB-BRANCH ENEWS 

November  2021  

 

Thank you to all those who observed a minute’s silence and joined    
us, online or in person, for the Remembrance Day National Ceremony.  

The Commemorative Address, given by Australian War Memorial        
Director, Mr Matt Anderson PSM, can be found on our website:     

http://ow.ly/LPYV50GLPjV  

Photos of the National Ceremony and the Diplomatic Corps wreath   
laying are available on our Flickr page: http://ow.ly/VopP50GLPjW  

#RemembranceDay2021 #WeRememberThem  

http://ow.ly/LPYV50GLPjV?fbclid=IwAR2-9MaVJDkVBFpzMarIDSlwb-UT9rM3YZ21FfuS2YMnH1OgnQvFN29nfLI
http://ow.ly/VopP50GLPjW?fbclid=IwAR2a0Jd4FyKtrkKef8t01Y3uAjlp4PpkApkUE2UqXhQ4T8UpxE2ADSe3PvI
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/remembranceday2021?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX4QBaUaBaWMKQ5Sf8DPqO1IOjFgFWtA-Ii1b-ycTQz1RYV1q6ZoYXzzdN7iTu_7DIjqemlF-dET7G2Yg0-d2SNWTMUcLnuTkWU3cFRxjFLCFy49oHjDUTnZtb2WPhriADmJnaUxzftbfJPui92PFqr&__tn__=*NK-R
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/werememberthem?__eep__=6&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX4QBaUaBaWMKQ5Sf8DPqO1IOjFgFWtA-Ii1b-ycTQz1RYV1q6ZoYXzzdN7iTu_7DIjqemlF-dET7G2Yg0-d2SNWTMUcLnuTkWU3cFRxjFLCFy49oHjDUTnZtb2WPhriADmJnaUxzftbfJPui92PFqr&__tn__=*NK-R
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SUB-BRANCH ORDINARY GENERAL MEETING (OGM) SCHEDULED FOR      

TUESDAY 30 NOVEMBER 2021 

Dear members, 

The final Sub-Branch OGM for 2021 will be held on Tuesday 30 November 2021 at 
1400 hours in the Sub-Branch office, Holder. We look forward to seeing you there. 

Regards, 

Greg 

 

President’s Message  

We have just received formal advice that our Sub-Branch has been allocated $113,000 under 
the 2021/22 BEST Grant program. As the BEST Grant is based on the nature and level of 
support and services we provided to our members and others in the Veteran Community dur-
ing 2020, I thank everyone who contributed to what is an outstanding effort that has been 
acknowledged through this grant. Well done all round and please keep up the good work as 
every little bit helps. 

Recently I was appointed to a standing committee that is based on RSL National and includes 
senior representatives from each branch. With the ACT Branch President, John King, I have 
contributed to an ACT Branch submission that has been grouped with those from other 
branches into a consolidated submission on behalf of RSL Australia. The overall submission 
is or will soon be available on the National website, and will have links from our site also. 
Copies of both the League’s submission and the ACT submission are available from our office 
either by email or in hard copy. 

Lastly, I note that Rania Kalimeris will be leaving us at the end of the year to return to Greece 
to engage with some of her family. On her return to Australia, she plans to do some tertiary 
studies that will take her out of the workforce. While we will formally thank her for the work 
she has done with us for about four years when we gather at the Christmas party, I offer my 
thanks to her for dedication to our members and the gleeful persona she has presented when 
going about her daily business. 

Thanks again to everyone who has contributed to all any of our work this year, especially as 
we faced the COVID restrictions, and I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible at 
the party on 15 December. 

Jim Gilchrist 
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Dear community partners, 

COTA ACT have a new Aged Care Navigation service available to 

assist older Canberrans in understanding the Aged Care system. 

We would appreciate your assistance in promoting this service 

across your networks. 

With regards, 

Neille Williams 

COTA ACT’s new service for those navigating Aged Care path-

ways: 

Our team of Aged Care Navigators can now provide one on one 

help to people who need assistance to better understand and use 

the aged care supports available to them. Appointments are        

offered by phone or in person at the COTA ACT offices in Hughes, 

as well as other locations across the ACT region. 

Navigators will help you with a range of inquiries, including under-

standing what supports you can receive to help you   remain safely 

in your own home, understand your options for residential aged 

care (if that is your preferred option), help you to register with My 

Aged Care, provide referrals and    information about ACT services 

and help you find a local aged care provider.  

Older people in the ACT and region who need additional assis-

tance with aged care services and supports are all   welcome to 

this free service, as are their friends and family members. 

You can book a time with your Navigator by calling COTA ACT on 

6282 3777 or emailing us at info@cotaact.org.au. 

mailto:info@cotaact.org.au
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Public registration now open for Ceremonial Hearing 
and Hearing Block 1   

Community members are invited to register their attendance for the Royal Commission into Defence and Veteran Sui-

cide’s Ceremonial Hearing and first Hearing Block on EventBrite. 

 

These hearings are open to the public and will also be webcast. More details on the webcast will be made available 

closer to the hearing dates.  

The Ceremonial Hearing, to be held on Friday 26 November, will explain how the Commissioners will conduct the inquiry. 
The first block of public hearings where participants will give evidence begins in Brisbane on Mon-
day 29 November 2021. 
 
Due to COVID regulations and capacity limits, anyone proposing to attend the Ceremonial Hearing and/or Hearing Block 
1 must pre-register. 
 
Please be aware that these hearings may contain material and images that are triggering for some people. The public 
nature of the hearings also means that there may be people in military uniforms and military service providers in attend-
ance. 
 
For further updates from the Royal Commission, follow us on Facebook and Twitter. 
 
Please note the general conditions of entry at the Brisbane Convention and Exhibition Centre: 
 
• All visitors must check-in via the QR code. 
 
• Do not attend the hearing if you have been in a current COVID hot spot and/or are unwell. 
 
• The hearing room will have capacity limits in line with Government regulations. 
 
• Adhere to social distancing regulations. 
 
• Security screening of persons and bags attending the hearing will be undertaken. 
 
• A number of items are prohibited in the venue, examples include: bags larger than A4, glassware/glass bottles/cans, 
weapons of any kind, large flags/posters/banners larger than A4 size, motorbike helmets, large umbrellas, bicycles, 
scooters, skateboards. The Brisbane Convention and Exhibition Centre reserves the right to add items to the prohibited 
list at any time. Visitors may have personal items confiscated by Security or be requested to check items into the cloak 
room. 
 
• Food, hot drinks, photos or videos are not permitted to be taken in the hearing room. 
 
The Brisbane Convention and Exhibition Centre has the right to refuse entry or remove any persons who do not comply 
with entry requirements. The Brisbane Convention and Exhibition Centre website has further details. 
 
Please refer to the Queensland Health website for current COVID-19 updates.  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcomms.external.royalcommission.gov.au%2Fch%2F99095%2F173gp%2F5%2FXre8pvse2OcbVPZJca.omSNUBqIcNMDBVu3vaVuM.html&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C704631faaa314eb4288b08d9a9749edb%7
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcomms.external.royalcommission.gov.au%2Fch%2F99095%2F173gp%2F6%2FXre8pvse2OcbVPZJca.onDKoCwA53gvjwpiu.T_O.html&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C704631faaa314eb4288b08d9a9749edb%7
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcomms.external.royalcommission.gov.au%2Fch%2F99095%2F173gp%2F5%2FXre8pvse2OcbVPZJca.omSNUBqIcNMDBVu3vaVuM-1.html&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C704631faaa314eb4288b08d9a9749edb
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcomms.external.royalcommission.gov.au%2Fch%2F99095%2F173gp%2F6%2FXre8pvse2OcbVPZJca.onDKoCwA53gvjwpiu.T_O-1.html&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C704631faaa314eb4288b08d9a9749edb
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcomms.external.royalcommission.gov.au%2Fch%2F99095%2F173gp%2F6%2FXre8pvse2OcbVPZJca.onDKoCwA53gvjwpiu.T_O-1.html&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C704631faaa314eb4288b08d9a9749edb
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcomms.external.royalcommission.gov.au%2Fch%2F99095%2F173gp%2F7%2FXre8pvse2OcbVPZJca.ofNadL.z2U4JKOk_AHYpI.html&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C704631faaa314eb4288b08d9a9749edb%7
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcomms.external.royalcommission.gov.au%2Fch%2F99095%2F173gp%2F8%2FXre8pvse2OcbVPZJca.oJX0QzUpp7MbqLYRa4Qfm.html&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C704631faaa314eb4288b08d9a9749edb%7
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcomms.external.royalcommission.gov.au%2Fch%2F99095%2F173gp%2F9%2FXre8pvse2OcbVPZJca.o2j3UXCmz2yi2iXkDoYxF.html&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C704631faaa314eb4288b08d9a9749edb%7
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      A change to the treatment of military invalidity benefits following 

federal court decisions 

Please see information below from ComSuper regarding a change to the treatment of 
military invalidity benefits as a result of Federal Court decisions.  

 

Grateful if you could please distribute this information to any interested par-
ties.  Please contact the dedicated team with any questions regarding this matter - 
invaliditytaxation@csc.gov.au or by calling 1300 006 727. 

 

An important update for veterans who receive an invalidity 
pension 

  

CSC WEBSITE UPDATED MONDAY 15 NOVEMBER  Tax-Changes-to-Invalidity-
Pensions 

  

CSC has made the decision to immediately start work on implementing a number of 
changes that will adjust or maintain fortnightly invalidity pension payments, with the 
aim of having these changes implemented by the next pension payment run on 18 
November. At the start of September we alerted veteran customers that the planned 
changes to invalidity pensions were being delayed. At that time CSC was instructed 
to halt implementing the changes following a number of Federal Government politi-
cians expressing their concern that some veterans would be receiving less ‘in-the-
hand’ each fortnight.  

 

To date CSC hasn’t received any formal direction or guidance in regard to a resolu-
tion. However, we are very aware of the stress and anxiety that this issue has caused 
many veterans and we know that our veteran customers want some certainty about 
their fortnightly income, especially leading into the holiday period.  

  

What happens now and when will it happen? 

  

A video and further information can be found on the CSC website here.  

mailto:invaliditytaxation@csc.gov.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.csc.gov.au%2FMembers%2FRetirement%2FPensioners%2FTax-Changes-to-Invalidity-Pensions&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7Cec822e97295c467f8b1f08d9a8a162c2%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.csc.gov.au%2FMembers%2FRetirement%2FPensioners%2FTax-Changes-to-Invalidity-Pensions&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7Cec822e97295c467f8b1f08d9a8a162c2%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.csc.gov.au%2FMembers%2FRetirement%2FPensioners%2FTax-Changes-to-Invalidity-Pensions&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7Cec822e97295c467f8b1f08d9a8a162c2%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114
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The first (non-dinner) RSL WV Sub-Branch OGM since July finally took 

place on the afternoon of Tuesday 26 October. Having measured up the 

rooms available to us since we lost access to the Southern Cross Club,    

we concluded that only the corridors  at the Grant Cameron Community 

Centre could meet the COVID requirement for four square metres of     

space per person. 

RSL WV Sub-Branch OGM 26 October 2021 
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https://www.communityservices.act.gov.au/

seniors/newsletter.  

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.communityservices.act.gov.au%2Fseniors%2Fnewsletter&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C27a6f635ed6d41c4007608d9a7da86f1%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114529fc0839a%7C0%7C0%7C63772537970
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.communityservices.act.gov.au%2Fseniors%2Fnewsletter&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C27a6f635ed6d41c4007608d9a7da86f1%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114529fc0839a%7C0%7C0%7C63772537970
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19 November 2021  

  

UNKNOWN HMAS SYDNEY II SAILOR NAMED AFTER 80 
YEARS  
  

Eighty years after the Australian warship HMAS Sydney (II) sunk off the West Australian coast, the only 

body recovered from the tragedy has now been identified.   

New DNA evidence has confirmed Able Seaman (AB) Thomas Welsby Clark from New Farm in Bris-

bane as the previously unidentified sailor.   

The Sydney sank on 19 November, 1941 following an intense battle with the disguised German mer-

chant raider HSK Kormoran, about 120 nautical miles (222 km) west of Steep Point, WA.   

AB Clark is believed to be the only sailor to have made it to a life raft after the ship went down.  

Despite surviving the battle and the sinking, he tragically died at sea in the life raft. His remains were 

found near Rocky Point on Christmas Island nearly three months later.  

DNA samples collected from his body in 2006 have been extensively tested over the past 15 years and 

revealed both mitochondrial DNA, passed from mother to child, and Y chromosome DNA passed from 

father to son.  

Research facilitated by the Sea Power Centre – Australia has successfully identified two living direct 

relatives.  

Minister for Veterans Affairs and Minister for Defence Personnel Andrew Gee said the formal identifica-

tion was a significant development in Sydney’s story and an historic moment for Australia.  

“To finally learn Tom’s name, rank, service number and home town, 80 years after he was lost is truly 

remarkable”, Minister Gee said.   
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“It is says a lot about Australia that, despite the decades that have passed, our nation is still working so hard to 
identify those lost in war and ensuring we honour the sacred commitment to remember them.  

“I know this is a terribly sad time for Tom’s family. Like his brave shipmates, he died defending Australia, our 
values and way of life. His family should be immensely proud.  

“The Office of Australian War Graves has agreed that next year Tom’s grave in Geraldton War Cemetery will 
be marked by a new headstone bearing his name. He will be ‘unknown’ no longer.  

“By identifying Tom, our nation honours all those who lost their lives in HMAS Sydney (II).    

“His story helps Australia understand the immense sacrifice made for our country and also the loss and grief 
that is still felt by the descendants of those who perished on that day.   

“Today our nation also extends its deepest sympathies to the descendants of the 644 other crew members who 
were sadly never recovered after that infamous battle.  

“They gave their lives protecting our nation and fighting tyranny, and by ending the threat posed by the Kormo-
ran they undoubtedly saved many other Australian lives.  

“At this time we remember them and all of the 39,000 Australians who lost their lives in the Second World War.”  

Chief of Navy Vice Admiral Mike Noonan said AB Clark was just 21 years old when he died and was repre-
sentative of the many young lives lost in the battle.  

“Of Sydney’s total complement of 645 men no one survived. This included six Royal  
Australian Air Force members, eight Royal Navy personnel and four civilian canteen staff. Eighty-two officers 
and sailors were killed in Kormoran,” said Vice Admiral Noonan.  

“We revere the service and sacrifice of all who perished.   

“Solving this World War II case involved specialists in DNA analysis, forensic pathology and dentistry, ballistics, 
anthropology, archaeology and naval history.  I commend the combined effort spearheaded by the Sea Power 
Centre to confirm AB Clark’s identity.  

“The Australian Federal Police National DNA Program for Unidentified and Missing Persons was instrumental, 
as were the Australian National University, Australian War Memorial, University of Adelaide and University of 
Sydney, not to mention Able Seaman Thomas Clark’s family.”  

“His long voyage is complete, may he Rest in Peace.”  

Dr Leigh Lehane, (a retired academic) was surprised and saddened to learn her Uncle Tom was the unknown 
sailor.  

“To be quite honest it was a bit upsetting,” she said.  

However, she said establishing the truth was important.  

“I am so grateful for the many, many people, well over a hundred, who helped ascertain the truth about his 
identity,” Dr Lehane said.  

She was born in July 1941, the month before her Uncle Tom joined Sydney. According to a family story he met 
his new niece on a final visit to Brisbane.   

“He came and held me as a little baby. That’s a very pleasurable thought because I don’t think anyone else is 
alive now who knew Tom sort of eye to eye,” Dr Lehane said.  

Imagery of AB Clark and HMAS Sydney II can be found at: https://images.defence.gov.au/S20213532   
Footage is available at:  

https://innovatehub.sharepoint.com/:f:/s/mediahub/EqiOEYRt8ghDuXV_coAbN3wBCCwfU4l 

AjzWDuh0RBbTzIw?e=1o6AKM    
 

https://images.defence.gov.au/S20213532
https://images.defence.gov.au/S20213532
https://innovatehub.sharepoint.com/:f:/s/mediahub/EqiOEYRt8ghDuXV_coAbN3wBCCwfU4lAjzWDuh0RBbTzIw?e=1o6AKM
https://innovatehub.sharepoint.com/:f:/s/mediahub/EqiOEYRt8ghDuXV_coAbN3wBCCwfU4lAjzWDuh0RBbTzIw?e=1o6AKM
https://innovatehub.sharepoint.com/:f:/s/mediahub/EqiOEYRt8ghDuXV_coAbN3wBCCwfU4lAjzWDuh0RBbTzIw?e=1o6AKM
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The Department has recently been advised of the establishment of the Defence & Veterans Legal 

Service.  

This nationwide service will provide free and independent information and legal support to assist 

Australian    Defence Force personnel and veterans, as well as their families, carers and support-

ers, to safely share their experiences with the Royal Commission into Defence and Veteran Sui-

cide. The service commences from           1 November 2021. For your convenience, please see 

attached further information about the service, including contact details. 

Further detail about these services can also be found at: 

Welcome to Defence and Veterans Legal Service — Defence and Veterans Legal Service 

(defenceveteranslegalservice.org.au) 

Regards 

Liz 

Liz Cosson AM CSC 
Secretary 
Department of Veterans’ Affairs 
T: 02 6289 6735 Ext: 616735  
E: Liz.Cosson@dva.gov.au | E: Secretary@dva.gov.au  

Defence & Veterans Legal Service 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdefenceveteranslegalservice.org.au%2FHome&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7Cbcfe3d5857e44087773008d9a3141277%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114529fc0839a%7C0%7C0%7C637720130104850093%7CUnkn
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdefenceveteranslegalservice.org.au%2FHome&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7Cbcfe3d5857e44087773008d9a3141277%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114529fc0839a%7C0%7C0%7C637720130104850093%7CUnkn
mailto:Liz.Cosson@dva.gov.au
mailto:Secretary@dva.gov.au
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Calling all Australian Navy ex-DDG (Charles F Adams Class). All ranks and 

rates. 

The Australian War Memorial is seeking to connect with former DDG sailors 

and officers to interview for the forthcoming AWM DDG Bridge Exhibition. 

We want to tell the history of all three DDGs through the eyes of the people 

who served in them. 

If you’re interested in participating please email An-

drew.schroder@awm.gov.au by 30 November to enable interviews to be co-

ordinated early in the new year. 

If you know other sailors or officers who served 

in #HMASPerth, #HMASHobart or #HMASBrisbane, please share this post with 

them as AWM would like to hear from as many DDG personnel as possible. 

#OurContinuingStory 

https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/hmasperth?__eep__=6&source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBilOb-oUXwW1yUqYRs_1IBsKKt4eo7NHr1opF_k6zJrUDgZLjHIWLE-i2supf_W_0euMxQ6tBMORlZ3q9r5eB1XpoziqywLp8ycX9Ux-yGI8mz9dqo8sk3EbuzUNjqSCfMSU64nwgr-fJ8A37mBcSRmvIENP_
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/hmashobart?__eep__=6&source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBilOb-oUXwW1yUqYRs_1IBsKKt4eo7NHr1opF_k6zJrUDgZLjHIWLE-i2supf_W_0euMxQ6tBMORlZ3q9r5eB1XpoziqywLp8ycX9Ux-yGI8mz9dqo8sk3EbuzUNjqSCfMSU64nwgr-fJ8A37mBcSRmvIENP
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/hmasbrisbane?__eep__=6&source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBilOb-oUXwW1yUqYRs_1IBsKKt4eo7NHr1opF_k6zJrUDgZLjHIWLE-i2supf_W_0euMxQ6tBMORlZ3q9r5eB1XpoziqywLp8ycX9Ux-yGI8mz9dqo8sk3EbuzUNjqSCfMSU64nwgr-fJ8A37mBcSRmvIE
https://www.facebook.com/hashtag/ourcontinuingstory?__eep__=6&source=feed_text&epa=HASHTAG&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARBilOb-oUXwW1yUqYRs_1IBsKKt4eo7NHr1opF_k6zJrUDgZLjHIWLE-i2supf_W_0euMxQ6tBMORlZ3q9r5eB1XpoziqywLp8ycX9Ux-yGI8mz9dqo8sk3EbuzUNjqSCfMSU64nwgr-fJ8A37mBc
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For registration click link below: 

https://www.openarms.gov.au/get-support/programs-workshops/upcoming?

field_state_target_id=15&field_session_type_target_id=All 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.openarms.gov.au%2Fget-support%2Fprograms-workshops%2Fupcoming%3Ffield_state_target_id%3D15%26field_session_type_target_id%3DAll&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C8c51ab3e4a0c4
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.openarms.gov.au%2Fget-support%2Fprograms-workshops%2Fupcoming%3Ffield_state_target_id%3D15%26field_session_type_target_id%3DAll&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C8c51ab3e4a0c4
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Carers ACT have recently opened another Respite Cottage in the ACT, named Naragana-

Wali which is located in the quiet suburb of Isaacs.  
 

Naragana-Wali, meaning Alive, Wellbeing and Coming Together was gifted to Carers ACT by  
a local Ngunnawal elder.    

  
The low care Cottage has four double bedrooms and are designed and equipped for persons 
who are over 65, frail of aged and or are living with dementia. The house provides interactive 

day programs, overnight stays, and short-term respite stays.    
 

The staff at the Cottage deliver, person centred quality care and understand the importance 
of clients making their own choices and taking part in the day-to-day life at the 
Cottage. The  interactive programs consist of gentle exercise, craft projects, gardening,   
cooking and much more.  

  

Naragana-Wali has been equipped with a range of the latest technology, tools and equip-
ment to assist with providing in-home care. You can make an appointment to “test drive” 
this equipment by contacting the Cottage via the details below.   
 

Carers ACT’s purpose is to support, connect and empower Carers to maintain their caring role 
and personal wellbeing.  
 

To arrange an inspection and personalised guided tour please contact  
Sarah on 6296 9940 or email  naragana.wali@carersact.org.au  

   

mailto:naragana.wali@carersact.org.au
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Did you know?      

E-News and The 

Serviceman are also 

readily available to read on our 

website www.rslwoden.org.au 

   Contact Us 

Give us a call for more 

information or access to our 

services  

RSL Woden Valley  

Sub-Branch 

14/27 Mulley Street 

HOLDER ACT 2611 

62851931 

admin@rslwoden.org.au 

Visit us on the web at 

www.rslwoden.org.au 

Or drop in for a coffee Fridays 

from 10.00am 

Our office hours are 

9am-3pm Mon-Fri 

 

  

  

Members and guests are 
welcome to join us for a 
chat and enjoy freshly 
brewed coffee with former 
service mates.  

Don’t forget our Coffee Catch Up is 
open again from 10-12 every Friday 
in The Corey Room, Level 2A, of the 
Grant Cameron Community Centre,          
27 Mulley Street, Holder. 

 Eddison Day Club meetings 

with Peter Sutton  

  Active again  

Carers Friendship Groups are 

back in business 

For details call                      

Rania Kalimeris 6285 1931 


